
Dear  
 
 
If I watched myself as a subject I would say this guy is in love with 
that girl.  All the symptoms are there. 
 
I don’t need to say you are beautiful, because everyone who has ever 
seen you knows you are beautiful.  You look so lovely when you hold a 
baby. 
 
Our connection is fundamental .  It has been there for years and I 
think it will continue for the rest of our lives. There is a huge 
impulse to be together, but  not a huge rush.  Maybe because we are so 
much alike. 
 
Once there was the fear of taking the first step, of saying how we 
feel.  We got past that, but we have not made the choice to be 
together.  
 
Is it just patience?  I think we’ll be together in little pockets of 
time and space.  Holidays or stolen seasons.  But writing this, I 
realize that I am angry.  Did we miss our window?  Did we take the love 
potion too early or too late?  There was hesitation.  Proposals were 
made in the wrong space, in the presence of others.  Maybe I’m angry at 
myself for not having acted.    
 
I know exactly what I have done.  I made you into a perfect character.  
I am using you as material for my work.  Nothing has happened so 
nothing is disappointing me.  You are separate from reality.  I have 
chosen to investigate this as material, instead of taking action.  My 
work is a higher priority than being in love. 
 
I watch without compassion as you face difficulties.  I think you need 
this hard time in order to grow up.  This is just what one goes 
through. 
 
You are my ideal.  But our circumstances are as much who we are as our 
ideals, aren’t they?  More.  Hypotheses is not how I live.  I have not 
made the choice to be with you. 
 
I told you about my dream of you at the opera, wearing seven different 
coats, and a pair of brown gloves.  I took off one of your gloves.  It 
was a dream about the layers between you and the world.   
 
This is the way I think now.  I don’t know if it will change in a few 
years.  If a different urgency will arrive. 
 
This letter is a testimony; a message in a bottle.  It’s not for you to 
read.   
  
 
For now, 
 


